   Northwest Indiana Migratory Bird Association

    Minutes of Meeting, 2/8/2010
Members present- Brad Bumgardner, Ken Brock, Lynea Hinchman, and Mike Becker.  Absent- John Kendall

1.  Agenda was approved for meeting.  Minutes from 11/22 were edited to state the gross income from Jasper Pulaski trip was $580, not net income.  Net income was $191.  Minutes were approved.
2. Financials- Mike presented financial report for 2009 and for first month of 2010.  Total balance of $3,105.86, with $1,553.54 unrestricted.  January net income being $231 so far.  A question on membership income was clarified as merchandise income and will be corrected for next meeting.

3. Election- Discussion on board membership and election of officers began by citing language from NIMBA’s bylaws.  All board members felt that the current positions were acceptable.  Lynea made a motion to continue board members and officer statuses “as is” for the 2010 calendar year.  Ken seconded.  Voting was unanimous.

4. Green Tower- Brad updated the board on the recent RDA meeting and decision regarding funding of the green tower project.  The RDA declined funding due to the recent controversy surrounding their existence and Porter County’s decision to pull out of the RDA.  Given the lack of funding it was discussed moving ahead with construction with the funding available, rather than wait out more funding sources.  Timelines for other funding secured was discussed.  Brad told the board that Brandt Baughman is interested in meeting with interested individuals to decide the next steps towards the tower project.  Ken madea motion to support moving ahead with the project, even if the total height is lower than what is desired.  Lynea seconded the motion.  Voting was unanimous.

5. McCool Pond- John was absent, but Brad relayed that there was nothing to report on McCool Pond at this time.

6. S Porter Co. Shorebird Acquisition- Discussion on the email forwarded from Bob Russell ensued.  It was generally agreed upon by all present that the grant proposal was too high for NIMBA, requiring a minimum of 100k, with 25% non-federal matching.  NIMBA is still interested in pursuing a shorebird area, but the current grant available is outside the realm and realistic ability of NIMBA.  Ken commented on a shorebird habitat on I-94 between Brown and Co. Line Rd.  Presently, duck hunters are utilizing this area, but there is question on who owns it, and whether any management is being done on the property.  It was mentioned that shorebird management would not impede on waterfowl management, but would be of benefit as well since shorebirds are moving at different times as waterfowl.  Lynea said she would look into ownership of the property.  Lynea asked if this land use was involved with Ducks Unlimited.  Ken did not think so and mentioned looking at the property from Google Earth.
7. Brock CD- Ken reported that the Birds of Indiana Dunes CD was basically done.  Susan Bagby has it for editing and once it comes back it is ready to go.  An estimate came in for 1000 CDs at approximately $2,500 when editing and cover design is incorporated.  The board discussed NIMBA’s own bank account and the ability to fund the entire CD order with both unrestricted and restricted funds.  Brad mentioned that 200 CDs sold would recoup any initial cost already.  Ken mentioned that the sent files can be burnt rather quickly and it would be possible for the CD to be ready for sale by April.  Lynea discussed having a CD signing by Brock when this occurred.  Lynea made a motion to fund the CD by borrowing funds as necessary from the restricted fund and reimbursing the account from sales of the CD.  Mike seconded.  Brock abstained from further discussion and voting.  Voting was unanimous.

8. Website Issues- Brad detailed how the Google Pages were being transferred to Google Sites and that he is currently blocked from doing any editing on the site.  It was questioned whether we are losing any possible Paypal memberships due to this.  Brad spoke that the Fall Lakefront Report was not able to go online yet.  It was generally agreed that the cost of web hosting and domain name was too high for NIMBA and that we are at the mercy of Google on getting the transfer done.  Ken mentioned other site features (county bird lists for each county) that could be added to draw more visitors.  Brad agreed to upload the info when control of the site is back in our hands.  Brad will provide another update by the next meeting and seek out contacts with Google on getting a timeline on when this transfer will be complete.

9. IAS Info- Brad spoke of IAS’s new developments with adding the BNA feature to its members.  BNA cost per member of IAS is $7.  Brad also mentioned the new grant coming up and how NIMBA would be eligible for applying when it is announced in May.  A grant name was also mentioned, where IAS members have thrown out Tim Keller’s name.  Ken lobbied that Mumford should be considered, given all that he has provided for birding Indiana.  Ken inquired about the IAQ, to which Brad updated everyone that John Kendall would be the new IAQ editor, with a transition period with Alan Bruner.
10.   Brad mentioned the Birding Bioblitz that is coming up and offered to get a program together for the spring that would involved NIMBAs name.  Ken mentioned being asked for a Saturday program, to which he was busy with other birding that day to host.  

11.   Members agreed to meet again in April.  Time and exact date to be determined later. 
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